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CITY OF CONCORD 

New Hampshire’s Main Street™ 

Fire Department 
  

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM:  Guy Newbery, Interim Fire Chief  

DATE:  Monday, July 6th, 2020 

SUBJECT: Authorization to accept donations totaling $250 in personal checks as 

provided for under the pre-authorization granted by the City Council 
 

Recommendation 
 
It is recommended that the City Council approve the acceptance of the donations stated above that were 
made in the memory of Philip Strong Sr. 

 

Background 

 

 

1. The purpose of the gifts listed above are consistent with, and present no conflict or obstacle 

to, the accomplishment of City Council goals, the Code of Ordinances, or the operating 

functions of the Concord Fire Department. 

2. No City match is required. 

3. Funds have been received by the City of Concord, except as noted. 

4. The obituary of the late Philip Strong Sr. relayed that the family wished, in lieu of flowers, 

that donations be made to the Concord Fire Department Broadway Station. 

 

Discussion 

 

Four (4) personal checks totaling $250.00 were received via USPS mail at the Concord Fire 

Department Broadway station in the memory of Philip Strong Sr.  These funds, if accepted, would be 

used to support projects to improve the Broadway Fire Station. 

 
 


